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Journal of Professional Development Hours   

Total hours: 10
Hours

         Date

       Event/Location/Notes/Task List Skills
1.5 hours                   8-26-10
CALA Meeting at Columbus Public Library.  CALA speaker likened the organization to a book with different but vital parts.  Just as there are many parts of a book, it is the many members of CALA that hold it together and keep it strong.  They installed their new officers and I joined the organization.  There were minutes read, a treasurer’s report, and a meeting schedule shared.    There was a discussion about the GLMA listserv.  It was decided that CALA will donate $250 to Rose Hill Alternative School for high interest/low level books to stock their LMC shelves.  A thank you note from Sylvia Bunn (LIBRA Award Winner) was read aloud.  She was awarded for her significant contributions to the Chattahoochee Valley libraries.  I believe that she started a library in an apartment building for residents.  There was a discussion about fundraisers and a consideration of Café Press, where you can upload a logo and sell merchandise for a profit.  The next meeting is Nov. 4th at Columbus Tech.  They recognized all the CSU students in attendance and were excited about their new members!  For our task list, this meeting placed me on the CALA media listserv and also helped me grow professionally by networking and the experience.  

1.5 hours

9-2-10

MCSD  LMS  Cluster Meeting at Books-A-Million.  I was 

invited by Katie Preston to join her at this meeting of MCSD LMSs.  They discussed best ways to store patron cards, a technology paper contest (Nov. 9 Awards Ceremony), the cancellation of the Techno Expo. On LMS shared a lesson idea using Discovery Books (ex. George Washington) to make S.S. cross-curricular connections.   I networked with Ericka Lockhart, LMS at MLK Elementary about my internship.  She offered her Media Center for internship visits and asked me to let my classmates know that she would love for us to come and visit her at MLK.  They also discussed frustrations with the new printer/copiers, and other tech support issues.  It was nice to meet many LMSs and make some new library friends.  For our task list, this meeting was helpful in desk service matters (patron library card discussion), purchasing procedures and budget plans (discussions).  
Hours
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1.5 hours                      9-15-10
"Views and Visions: A Panel Discussion by Children's Book Artists" (Archived Video)•  Panelists: Anthony Browne, Lois Ehlert, Keiko Kasza and Hector Viveros Lee
• Moderator: Joan Thron.  Retrieved from Cooperative Children’s Book Center, A Library  of the School of Education of the University of Wisconsin at Madison at http://www.education.wisc.edu/ccbc/authors/webcasts.asp.  Hector Viveros Lee shared how the Velveteen Rabbit helped us understand what is read, that books help us to try new things like Green Eggs and Ham.  Keiko Kasza shared how she uses books to solve the problems in her life by using her imagination.  Lois Ehlert spoke about Under My Nose and how life’s memories can be shared in books (Panama).  Anthony’s Browne’s Gorilla book is highlighted.  It is a suspenseful story.  Browne’s works make us “see what we haven’t seen in life before, feel what we may not have ever felt before”, and SMILE!  For our task list, this was useful to me in the areas of ordering new materials, class presentation ideas, and future interesting Book talk plans.  




         1.0  hours                  9-15-10
Web address by H.M. Empress Michiko of Japan (Archived Video)  •” This keynote speech was originally broadcast at the 26th IBBY (International Board on Books for Young People) Congress in New Dehli, India, in 1998, and was made available to the USBBY Regional Conference due to special arrangements made by Katherine Paterson.  From http://www.education.wisc.edu/ccbc/authors/webcasts.asp  1998 IBBY Keynote Address- H.M. Empress Michiko of Japan.  In this address, Empress Michiko shares her fond memories of playing hide and seek, Tolkien, and C.S. Lewis.  She has read many books.  She examines the relationship between children’s literature and peace.  The theme of the IBBY Congress that year was peace.   IBBY poster shows child reading a book with pleasure seeming to travel around the world.  Storybooks can create links between children who live far from each other.  She shares her love for Robert Frost’s poetry and how it was first written in “the language of the enemy”.   She urges the IBBY Congress to continue to link books and children as friends.  She says that books can help children grow roots within themselves and grow wings of imagination.  This is how our children can use books to become “true instruments of peace”.    For our task list, this development for me will be useful in the ordering of new materials (to promote a peaceful world), and for special project ideas to promote a kinder, gentler world.
 Hours                Date

       Event/Location/Notes/Task List Skills
     1.25 hours               9-15-10
Webcast of "Pictures into Stories: How Ideas Become Books" (Archived Video) • Speaker: Eric Rohmann
• A public lecture delivered at University of Wisconsin-Madison on November 17, 2003 from http://www.education.wisc.edu/ccbc/authors/webcasts.asp .  Children’s author and Caldecott Award winner Eric Rohmann is the speaker.  Rohmann shares some photographs and an old book that he made when he was a student.  He talked about doing lots of research for his illustrations.  He shares some of his old drawings and describes the objects in them.  Rohmann discusses his mistakes, and the process of learning to illustrate.  He takes teacher questions at the end and is an enjoyable speaker.  It was interesting hear him talk about his beginnings and process as an illustrator.  For our task list, this relates to my job as a LMS by giving me an idea for a Class Presentation on how to illustrate a book.  Also, his story of becoming an illustrator could be incorporated into a Book talk or story time with classes in the Media Center.       
      .75  hours                 9-15-10
 Webcast of Charlotte Zolotow Lecture and Award Presentations.   “Established in 1998, the lecture was named to honor Charlotte Zolotow, a distinguished children's book editor for 38 years with Harper Junior Books, and author of more than 65 picture books, including such classic works as Mr. Rabbit and the Lovely Present (Harper, 1962) and William's Doll (Harper, 1972).” From http://www.education.wisc.edu/ccbc/authors/webcasts.asp This webcast features Judy Blume as the speaker.  The introduction mentions that Blume’s books have had many “attempted censorings”.   Many of Blume’s books have been on challenged lists.  She defends the right to read and intellectual freedom.  Blume’s books are “respectful of her young readers” and “are emotionally honest “… tackling issues in a “straightforward and non-condescending way”.   Blume remembers her first editor, Dick Jackson, like one remembers their first love.  She remembers loving the big book for Mother Goose as a child and how no one checked her hands for dirt at the public library.  Blume wanted to please her parents very much.  She has realized the connections her works share with her childhood relationships and hardships.  She is very honored to have been asked to give this Charlotte Zolotow lecture and shared many personal stories.  For our task list, I found this webcast useful in the areas of library rules and regulations (checking kids’ hands, wow!), selection/ordering of pertinent/meaningful materials for my students.  Also, many of Blume’s books are wonderful read-alouds for class presentations/book talks or as reading group activities.
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   .5 hours                   9-15-10
Browsed the Georgia Department of Education website http://www.doe.k12.ga.us/sia_as_library.aspx?PageReq=SIAASFAQs I found the FAQ for Media Specialists section very helpful.  What an AWESOME site! There are listings of school system’s budgets, SACS standards, GAC standard link with highlights, a section on flexible scheduling, and a GaDOE definition of Media materials.  The site also has a link to subscribe to the GaDOE Media List Service, as well as some other appropriate MS list servs.  I subscribed to the GaDOE list serv, as well as  to one called Child_Lit out of Rutgers that looked interesting.  There are ideas here on how to share unit plans with other LMSs, and also information on GALILEO and GALILEO passwords.  There is also certification information, scholarship information for students, salary information for LMSs, professional development  opportunities, and many other resources for LMSs.  For our task list, this website is extremely useful in the areas of professional media list servs, regulation of library materials, and especially in the area of budget management and instructional standards.  

 1.0 hours                 9-22-10
Viewed online  (archived) webinar at http://gbor2.wimba.com/main/classroom.html?channel=training_2010_0804_1003_25&credential_2=&hzlgaskpass=0&hzchannelserver=1&hzlguser=training&hzlgasknick=1&hzlgguestform=0.  Presented by David Puckett, GSU Library LibGuide administrator.   LibGuide is a tool for LMSs to use to build web guides for patrons and classes.  It is an inexpensive program that is web-based and designed for LMSs.  The LibGuide is described as “research assistance, subject guides, and useful resources compiled by your friendly librarians”.    It is by the Spring Share Company.  It is extremely easy to use, even if you have limited web-design experience.  You can also reuse the content very readily (example, for both 6th grade classes).  There is great tech support for this program, even the CEO will answer your online support questions sometimes!  The complete feature list can be seen at springshare.com/libguides/benefits.html.  He demonstrates how to set up the selection guide and shows examples of the LibGuide.  It is broken down by subject headings and featured links, and appears very easy to use.  For our task list, this webinar would be useful for Research Assistance tasks and Instructional Services for faculty.  The LibGuide helps students and teachers find useful resources easily.  The program could be presented  to faculty for possible purchase/implementation for LMC use.
   Hours                Date                              Event/Location/Notes/Task List Skills
   1.0 hours               9-22-10
Archived webinar at http://evanced.info/webjunction/evanced/eventsignup.asp?ID=1647  .  This webinar is called Mission Critical: Services to Spanish Speakers.  As LMSs, we are responsible for providing access to information for all of our patrons.  With the large amount of Spanish-speaking patrons, we must provide support, outreach, and other services to serve this population.   Carol Brey-Casiano, Director of Libraries, El Paso Public Library conducts this webinar.   First, it is important to identify key populations to advocate for Spanish-speaking library patrons.  These individuals include community leaders, library decision-makers/stakeholders, elected officials, and library customers.  Networking is very important in this step.  The key issues must also be examined-increase/maintain budget, bond issue, increased awareness of the library mission.  Campaign goals must then be determined (for ex., new buildings, funding needs, increasing awareness about library services and programs).  In these difficult economic times, this can be challenging.  Library budgets are shrinking across the country.  There are many ways to increase our services to Spanish-speaking patrons.  First of all, we must welcome them into our libraries with activities and classes geared toward their interests (ex, computer classes).  A bilingual staff member/staff is also key to this goal.  As far as resources are concerned, laptops and Spanish-language materials to support program topics need to be purchased.  There is a need for a family-friendly, welcoming environment to promote a comfortable relationship.  Some low cost service ideas include conversation circles, English “class”, computer help.  For more “high tech” programs, there can be computer skill building class and online programming in order to serve our Spanish speaking patrons.    It is important that we meet a variety of needs and try to encourage patrons to be self-sufficient.  She also mentioned REFORMA (The National Association to Promote Library & Information Services to Latinos and the Spanish Speaking, ALA Affiliate).   This webinar also provided interesting statistics and maps o show population change to Hispanic or Latino from 2000-2006.  During this time, there was an 8.5% change in the South in the total Hispanic/Latino population.  Libraries can also hold “Citizenship Day” to help with citizenship.  Outreach can also include mobile medical trucks and other necessary services.  For our task list, this webinar focuses on ways to help our LMCs cater to our Spanish-speaking patrons, such as ordering of materials, desk service, and computer instruction.  It also provided a professional development opportunity-joining REFORMA and participating in their efforts.  
